
Minutes 

Town of Troy Plan Commission 

2/22/2016 

 

Town of Troy Hall 

Cty Rd. C  

Blackhawk  WI 

CALL TO ORDER 

Brian Hanson- called the meeting to order at 7:14pm and certified compliance open meetings law. 

ROLL CALL/ PLAN COMMISSION MEMBERS PRESENT 

Brian Hanson, Jeff Lohr, Doug Larsen, Andrea Porubsky 

ABSENT: Peter Maestri 

Others Present: John Ganser, Ken Franzen 

Minutes Approval: 1st by Brian Hanson 2nd by Doug Larsen 

Minute’s approval with 2 corrections made by Brian Hanson 

1. Date listed as 2015 s/b 2016 

2. Andrea listed as calling January meeting to order, actually Brian Hanson did 

Citizen Comments: None 

Town Board Actions- Jeff Lohr 

- John Ganser was approved with a new site location to build.   

- Ray Brickl was approved to build with new PRD location. 

- Hwy Super: Muchow informed the board of the continued road construction on Hwy 12 

Indicating that the length of supplies needed for the Hwy 12 project will indeed cause traffic 

issues. 

CITIZENS ON THE AGENDA: 

Don Jegerlehner- NO SHOW 

- Excess of 1000 feet for a drive-way (REFERRED BACK TO PLAN COMMISSION) 

Ken Franzen 

Rep. with Bugtussel/ and Cloud1 LLC 

 Ken presented his proposal for the 250 foot wireless tower for internet service to be installed on 

the corner of Weinke and Hwy B Jaequish property.  40 minutes into Ken’s presentation he informed the 



Plan commission that he was only there to inform us of what was going to be happening it was good 

business practice, and that he had all permits that were required.  No vote was necessary to send him 

back to the board as he had already presented to them.   

AFTER KEN”S PRESENTATION: 

Brian wanted to discuss the Jegerlehner lots that have a “lot of record”.  I (Andrea) questioned why we 

would discuss the situation without Don present.  Jeff commented that what Brian had brought was up 

different then what Don had stated originally.  Discussed the pitch of the driveway, looked at maps.  

Brian realized that it was much steeper than originally thought to be.   Tabled 1st by Jeff 2nd by Brian. 

Citizen comments:  

John Ganser was present at the meeting and questioned Brian on his interpretation of safety?  

Was this based on just his views, and opinion?  Regarding the drive-way length.  Brian explained 

what various fire departments would like to see. 

NEXT MEETING DATE 

MARCH 28TH 7:00 PM 

ADJOURNMENT: 

1ST Brian Hanson 2nd Doug Larsen 

 

 

 

 


